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Angelus Letter

23 July 2020

Thursday of the Sixteenth Week in Ordinary Time

St. Briget

 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday           Mass                           8AM**                       Fr. Valencheck
                      Confessions                4 to 5PM**               
Saturday       Mass                           8AM**                       Fr. Valencheck
                      Confessions               9:30 to 10AM**
                      Vigil Mass                  4:30**                        Fr. Valencheck
Sunday         Mass                           9AM**                       Fr. Valencheck
                      Mass*                         11AM*                       Fr. Valencheck*
                      Mass                           1PM**                        Fr. Bede OSB
 
As you have probably noticed, Fr. Simone is on vacation.
Mass is out of doors in the school courtyard weather permitting. Bring a lawn chair.
** Masks are required.
MASKS
I was once in a professional production of the “Just So Stories,” Rudyard Kipling’s imaginative telling of how animals came to have their most distinctive features. My favorite was, “How the Elephant Got His Nose.” It was directed by a fairly well-known director for children’s theater and we worked extensively with masks and how to use them. I never, ever thought that I would ever think about, work with and worry about masks so much ever again so much in my life. 

This week the governor came out with new regulations concerning masks. You can find the entire (though mercifully somewhat shorter than most) mandate here: https://governor.ohio.gov/wps/portal/gov/governor/media/news-and-media/covid19-update-07222020.

In short, masks are to be worn in all counties in the state. Please read the mandate for all the instructions and exceptions.

 Here’s how it affects things at St. Sebastian Parish:
At the 4:30 Mass, with permission from the diocese, there will be an absolute requirement for masks to be worn.
Most other Masses, including the 9AM and 1PM are under the mandate to wear masks except for those who are exempt by the mandate. Due to a (very kind) call from the Summit County Health Department, we are to dispense with the request to separate those with and without masks. So now I simply ask everyone to be considerate in their choice of seating, maintain distancing from other persons/groupings and to do so with kindness.

We are attempting to keep the 11AM Sunday Mass outside as long as it doesn’t rain or some such thing. If it does rain, Mass will be in the church. According the mandate, masks must be worn outside if you cannot maintain a 6’ distance between you/your group and others.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR PRAYERS AND DONATIONS
 
Thank you for your prayers for the parish. Thank you to everyone who continues to support St. Sebastian and the Foundation through volunteering and donating. Because of you, we are in a decent position during this time of COVID. Our doors are open, we continue to improve our grounds and buildings, sacraments are celebrated, those events we can do continue to move forward, we did not need to lay off a lot of employees as many places have and we are still united as a community. God bless you for being so awesome that it makes being your pastor easier than many in this position have it! Know of my prayers for you and your loved ones.

FALL EVENTS
 
There are many questions still unanswered about fall events most of which cannot be predicted. This is time of waiting to see what will happen and then make decisions. It reminds me of being a kid and Dad having some time off. He was not one to make plans. He would wake up in the morning, make some discernment about the weather and then announce, “Today we are going swimming in Lake Erie!” When we know the “weather” a little bit better, more concrete decisions and instructions will be made.

One area for which we are ready is the St. Sebastian Parish School. Thanks to your generosity and the good guidance we have received over the years, Mr. Rohr and his incredible staff is prepared for whatever comes our way. Not only is our school prepared to open full time, or go virtual if necessary or a hybrid of the two, we can also offer families their choice until there is a better handle on this health threat. Read more about that in the parish bulletin.

 ARTICLE
 
Here is an article worth reading. It concerns the value of non-government schools and how it benefits our democratic nation. It ran in the Akron Beacon Journal recently. Read more here: https://www.cato.org/publications/commentary/covid-19-leaving-most-private-schools-financial-despair
Thank you to everybody who supports our excellent school and who thereby support broader education and educational choices for all Americans, while providing a stronger connection to God and faith.

A MESSAGE FROM THE ST. SEBASTIAN LEGION OF MARY
The Legion of Mary is excited to announce there have been over 2700 rosaries included in the online count thus far, as part of our gift to be offered to the Blessed Virgin on the occasion of her Nativity. There will be a celebration on Sunday, Sept. 6th in Z-Hall; if restrictions do not allow for an indoor gathering we will meet outdoors in the brick parking lot. Details will be posted closer to the date.  Please keep praying the rosary, especially in today’s trying times. The rosary is our greatest weapon against evil and Satan trembles at the sound of those prayers. In a time of such division UNITE with your brothers and sisters in Christ while enjoying the grace each rosary bestows upon you. Consider establishing a time for a family rosary—your intentions are multiplied when prayed in a group. The daily rosary count website is www.legionofmaryatstsebastian.com
 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

The Caufield Family, Regina Buhlak, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Chuck Kastor, Stan Kennedy, Martin Kungle, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Cory Schulz, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, & Marie White.

 
 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Briget, pray for us.

